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Caucus blasts lines, won’t commit to no vote

By Jimmy Vielkind, Capitol bureau in Redistricting 

Posted on March 14, 2012 at 11:17 am 

As we reported a month ago, members of the Black, Puerto Rican, Hispanic and Asian Caucus articulated concerns about the proposed lines for the Assembly and Senate — but stopped short of urging a vote against them.

Assemblyman Karim Camara, a Brooklyn Democrat who now chairs the caucus, said the proposed lines were “a vicious assault on the Voting Rights Act.” That federal law prevents the disenfranchisement of racial or lingual minorities.

He and others pointed specifically to lines drawn by Republicans in the Senate that split apart minority communities on Long Island and within the City of Rochester. These same concerns emerged at public hearings over the past year.

“We see community groups of interest that are split, that are cracked, that are broken apart that diminishes and dilutes the strength of their vote,” Camara said. “No matter what happens in the passage or failure of this bill, the battle will not end today. We intend to explore all of our options, including the possibility of a lawsuit against the lines.”

But he stopped short of urging a vote against the lines. The Caucus, as it is known, is politically potent: it has 28 Democratic members in the Assembly. A block vote against the lines, coupled with possible dissent of Republicans in that chamber, might even sink its chance of passage.

But when asked at the press conference, where many members were present, only one Assembly person — David Gantt of Rochester — committed to vote no. Camara himself even equivocated, but later told other reporters he would indeed vote no.

“I don’t want today to seem like it’s about who voted yes and who voted no,” he explained. “As a caucus, we are opposed to the lines as they are … The legislative process is a very complex process. People will vote no for various reasons, people will vote yes for various reasons.”

He said that Assembly Speaker Sheldon Silver, D-Manhattan, “has been very sensitive to our concerns” and that “we’ve been in dialogue with the speaker on this bill.”

It still should be coming to a vote this afternoon, Silver’s spokesman said.
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